






 SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER, 1955

 In his report, Executive Secretary Davis brought out some of the items of
 expense which seem small in themselves but which add up to sizable amounts
 and help deplete the treasury. Some of these items are changes of address,
 postage, supplies (stationery, application forms, membership cards, etc.).
 Although some of these items are necessary and inevitable, others could be
 eliminated with the cooperation of all members. For example, it cost $65.00
 in postage to send out delinquent notices last year. Much of the Executive
 Secretary's time is lost to constructive efforts because of having to handle
 details which should never be sent to headquarters. For instance, requests for
 information should be carefully analyzed, as many times it is possible to get
 the information either from the Minutes of Annual Conferences, the magazine,
 or other material put out by headquarters.
 The Treasurer's Report, rendered by Treasurer Fleming, indicated a total

 cash balance as of June 30, 1955 (the end of the fiscal year) of $2,080.71.
 The 1955-56 budget adopted by the General Assembly is approximately
 $13,00 T!쀅 ࠷!




